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Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting
May 13, 2023, Zoom meeting 10:00 AM
In Attendance:
Judy Hills, President
Joanne Straight, Secretary
Tim Como, Treasurer
Donna Morgan, Director, Awards and Grants Chair
Kathy Lambe, Director, and Newsletter Editor
Lynn Marsh, Director
Laurie Cranston, Director
Lynda Reynolds,  
Lynda Reynolds, Ex Officio, State Library Liaison

President Judy Hills called the meeting to order at 10:05 am. Donna Morgan moved to approve the minutes as submitted, seconded by Kathy Lambe. The motion carried.

5. Reports
· Treasurer - Tim presented the treasurer’s report which had been emailed to members prior to the meeting. Currently, there are 75 paid group members and 42 individual members. He will check the records to see if any group members have not renewed their membership. Tim is preparing to send in the renewal of our charitable solicitation license. 
· Newsletter - Kathy stated that things with the newsletter are going ok. Each month she has a few email addresses that bounce back as undeliverable. She is looking at Constant Contact and mail chimp as alternatives to sending newsletters by gmail which is how they are currently sent out. Judy made a presentation to several Friends groups at the Swansboro Library and provided copies of the newsletter. She encouraged members of our board to contribute information to the newsletter.
· Grants- Donna reported that she is finally making progress with some of the Seed Grants recipients. Denton has not even registered with the state yet. She’s seen no action from them since last August. She will try reaching out to them once more.
· Open Mic Night- There has been better participation recently.

6.  Old Business
· Relationship with NCPLDA – Judy recently attended one of their sessions. She hopes that they will add links to our information on their website.
· Lynn moved and Laurie seconded a motion to donate the $500 previously budgeted to NCPLDA for advocacy. The motion carried. Tim will email the board members a fact sheet on what NCPLDA does.

· The Friends of the Kernersville Public Library won the StoryWalk award. They can choose a StoryWalk title from the titles currently in use by the Friends of the New Bern-Craven County Public Library. The StoryWalk may be installed in the city’s botanical garden.

· Judy announced that the annual report was completed and is available on the FONCPL website.

· BY-LAWS CHANGES – The proposed changes to the current bylaws were reviewed and discussed.  Laurie made a motion, seconded by Donna to amend just Article VII, Section I Appointment of Board Members to read: “The Board members shall serve a term of two years and shall be eligible for appointment to additional terms.” The motion passed unanimously.

7.  New Business  

· There was a discussion about adding an option for online payment. It would be easier for some members and may encourage payment.
Tim will look at PayPal options. Both individuals and group membership dues should be able to join or renew online as well as make donations. 
Judy would like to see something in place by the end of the year.
· Judy asked everyone to think of ideas for another member benefit drawing for next year. She offered one suggestion to provide three or four generic “Tactical Urbanism” signs. These should be inexpensive so could be awarded to multiple groups.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:10 am.

Respectfully submitted, 

Joanne Straight
Secretary
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